Altercation between a push bike cyclist and a motorist on Mona Vale Rd at 1:45pm today.  

A witness, Warren Muir, 0423 797.251 will support this account of events.

I refer to my phone call to Constable Michael Beeton at Gordon Police station 5:15pm today, Sunday, 26 March ’06.
I have cycled approx 100km almost every Sunday in a cycle group www.Muggaccinos.com for about 10 years.

At 1:40pm today I was cycling West along where Mona Vale Rd comprises three lanes of traffic in either direction.  I was travelling at approx 35km an hour as the road section was slightly descending twds the base of that decline at Link Rd.
The motor car traffic was travelling at approx 45km p/h.
A car behind me started beeping me.  I looked back and the driver was beckoning me to pull over into the left gutter.

I slowed my bike in front of him, and walked back and around to the driver’s window.  The driver, about 6’ tall in his mid-20s got out of his car.

I said, “What are you beeping for?  I am not going to pull into the gutter.  It is too dangerous.”
He said, “If you pulled over to the left, I could have passed you.”

He then said.  “I pay registration.  Show me your registration for that bike.  You don’t have any registration on that bike.  You shouldn’t be on the road.”
He then walked forward to where I had left my bike lying in front of his left front wheel and picked it up and said, “I am going to throw this off the road.”

I immediately also grabbed my bike as he attempted to hurl it onto the nature strip, and made sure he couldn’t hurl it as he threatened.  We both moved it onto the nature strip.  I was restraining his force.
I said, “If you touch me, or try to damage my bike, I will charge you with assault.”
I said, “Your rego is WRP 591.  You will be hearing from me, because you don’t even know basic road rules.”
The driver of WRP591 then drove off.
20 secs later the car behind pulled over.  I was near the passenger window of that car.  A middle-aged female passenger said.  “We have that car’s registration number.”

The driver said, “I will pull over around the corner.”

The driver of the witness car turned left into Link Rd and pulled up.  I then spoke to the driver who said, “We got his number plate.  I have a mobile phone.  Do you want to ‘phone the police?”
I said, “No, the cops have more important things to worry about.  However, I will be reporting this incident.  Hopefully, the police will want to coo berate my account of events, and they may ‘phone you.”  I want the police to talk to that driver, because he can’t intimidate a cyclist in front of him.  He doesn’t own the road although he believes he does.
The male witness said, “It is a simple matter.  It was your lane.”
The passenger handed me a piece of paper with the witnesses’ name (Warren Muir), his mobile number (0423 797.251) and the rego number of the car (WRP591).

I summary, the driver:

1. Beeped me whilst I was cycling at approx 35km p/h and remonstrated that I should get over to the left so he could pass me.

2. Told me I shouldn’t be on the road because I hadn’t any registration on my bike.

3. Attempted to hurl my bike from the front of his car.
If you consider the driver acted negligently, I seek you to cooberate my account and then explain to the driver that a cyclist is entitled to occupy a lane where there is no cycle lane.
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